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• Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 

• 

• 

441 W. 5'' Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

To: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

SUBJECT: 

MEMORANDUM 

Wayne Regelin J.. J 
Acting Commissioner [/!/~ -
Alaska Department of Fish & l ame 
Gail Phillips / 
Executive Direc~a : 1 I: / / 

~ ~a.~ .. 
January 10, 2005 

Authorization to pay for the use of display ads to advertise the January 
2005 Symposium 

Authorization is requested for the expenditure of approximately $1,200.00 for advertising costs 
for the January 2005 Symposium . 

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council (EVOS) is co-sponsoring the Marine Science in 
Alaska: 2005 Symposium. It will be held January 24-26, 2005 at the Hilton Anchorage. This 
major annual symposium is attended by several hundred participants including members of the 
general public and academic communities, state and federal agency employees as well as private 
business and non-profit groups. 

The EVOS office is required to make public notice of its Trustee Council (TC) and Public 
Advisory Committee (PAC) meetings. This is usually done in the legal section of the classified 
ads of the Anchorage Daily News and seven other oil spill area community newspapers. While 
using the classified section significant! y reduces the costs of noticing the TC and PAC meetings 
to the public it also limits public notification. Since the symposium is of interest to a wide range 
of participants we want to advertise this meeting in display ads in the front section of the 
Anchorage Daily News and seven other oil spill area newspapers thus reaching a larger number 
of readers. 

Approved 

Wayne Regelin 
Acting Commissioner 
Alaska Department of Fish & Game 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

Date 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska Department of Law 
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DATE: 

SUBJECT: 

MEMORANDUM 

wayne Regelin 1 .. r J _ 
Acting Commissioner ~~ 
Alaska Department ofFish & arne 

Gail Phillips / 
Executive Dire~ aA.( 
January 10, 2005 

Authorization to pay for the use of display ads to adv·ertise the January 
2005 Symposium 

l4l 001 

Authorization is requested for the expenditure of approximately $1,200.00 for advertising costs 
for the January 2005 Symposium. 

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council (EVOS) is co-sponsoring the Marine Science in 
Alaska: 2005 Symposium. It will be held January 24-26, 2005 at the Hilton Anchorage. This 
major annual symposium is attended by several hundred participant> including members of the 
general public and academic communities, state and federal agency employees as well as private 
business and non-profit groups. 

The EVOS office is required to make public notice of its Trustee Council (TC) and Public 
Advisory Committee (PAC) meetings. This is usually done in the legal section of the classified 
ads of the Anchorage Daily News and seven other oil spill area community newspapers .. While 
using. the classified section significantly reduces the costs of noticing the TC and PAC meetings 
to the public it also limits public notification. Since the symposium is of interest to a wide range 
of participants we want to advertise this meeting in display ads in the front section of the 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
44 i W. 5'" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

February 7, 2005 

Mrs. Elaine Maimon, Chancellor 
University of Alaska Anchorage 
Office of the Chancellor 
3211 Providence Drive, ADM 216 
Anchorage, Alaska 99508 

Dear Chancellor 1\'Iaimon: · 

. Congratulations on your recent installation as the gth Chancellor ofthe University of 
Alaska Anchorage; You will play a major role in the future success of the 
University and I wish you well. 

I'm sorry that you and I have not had the opportunity of meeting and getting to 
know one another on a personal level before I have to bring a problem to your 
attention. 

As the executive director of the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council, one ofthe 
founding agencies of Alaska Resources Library & Information Services (ARLIS), I 
am the Council's representative on the ARLIS Founders Board. The Council has 
directed me to contact you regardingrecent security problems at ARLIS. 

As you know, ARLIS moved into renovated space in the University's library 
building last fall. The space is attractive and the co-location of the two libraries will 
benefit researchers from both institutions. The open floor plan of the library 
building allows library patrons to move easily between ARLIS andthe Consortium 
Library, while visually deiining each library. However, the design does not provide 
doors to secure the ARLIS space when ARLIS is closed. ·Due to budgetary 
constraints, ARLIS is not staffed all the hours the Consortium Library is open~ 
'Without the ability to lock the four e.ntrances when ARLIS is not staffed, the ARLIS 
collection is vulnerable to theft or damage. . 

Last spring the Founders. Board met with Steve Rollins, Dean of the Consortium 
Library, to discuss its concerns about security in the open floor plan. The Founders 
Board agreed that some portion of the collection ~vas in need of protection, and 
discussed several possible methods for providing that protection, including the · 
installation. of doors at no cost to UAA. The University was firm in its refusal to 
allow lockable doors and Steve Rollins assured the Founders Board that the security 
concerns were unfounded, citing the Consortium Library's book security gate, 15-
second delays on fire doors and staff to patrol the building. 

Federal Trustees State Trustees 
U S Department of the Interior Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
U.S. Department of Agriculture ?.!as!<a Department of Environmental Conservation 

' '' 



. The Founders Board reached a compromise and agreed to purchase a security 
camera system and to consider the construction of a wall across a portion of ARLIS, 

· behind which items requiring secure storage could be locked. The Founders Board · 
also directed the ARLIS Management Team to identify the amount of space needed 
to secure that portion of the collection in need of locking storage. After assessing the 
collection, the Management Team concluded that the amount of locking high­
density shelving that was on order for ARLIS would be sufficient at that time to 
house those items currently needing secure storage and that it was the most cost 
effective solution at the time. The Management Team also· stated that they would 
continue to assess security needs over time. They are currently researching options 
for the security camera system most appropriate to ARIAS's needs and have not yet 
purchased it.· 

In the past five months, since ARLIS re-opened September 7, 2004, this locking 
special coliections shelving has been broken into eight times when ARLIS was not 

. staffed. These break-ins have destroyed the locks, damaged the carpeting under the 
shelving, and required an inordinate amount of time and effort by the Management 

. Team, Consortium Library staff, and the University's Campus Police to deal with 
these problems. I am enclosing a brief recap of the activities since September 14th so 
you will have a clear picture of whatis happening. 

. . 

The Trustee Council wishes to express grave concern about the safety of the ARLIS 
collection and has directed me to contact you and President Hamilton to discuss this 
matter. The Council considers this on-going vandalism to be unacceptable and is 
disappointed in the slow and ineffective response of the Campus Police. Since the 
University is now paying for the replacement locks and any other damages caused 
by these criminal acts, I'm sure you will be very anxious to resolve this problem. 
Please let me know when we might get together to talk. 

At the. last Founders Board meeting, January 14t\ the Board agreed that if the 
security situation did not improve, they would revisit the possibility of installing 
doors in ARLIS. Since that meeting, there have been three more break-ins . .I have 
asked the Founders Board chair, John Goll, to call for an emergency Founders 
Board meeting to discuss this continuing problem. l would be happy to let you · 
know the date and time of the meeting, should you wish to attend. 

On behalf of the Trustee Council, I look forward to meeting with you for further 
discussion, and welcome the opportunity to work together with the University to 
correctthis problem. 

Thank you for your attention to our concerns. 

· Sincere.ly, a· . . 
rf . 

4/~.' 
hillips~ 

··Executive Director 



CC: Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council: 
Wayne Regelin, Acting Commissioner, ADF&G 
Kurt Fredriksson, Acting Commissioner, ADEC 
Attorney General, State of Alaska 
Drue Pearce, Senior Advisor to the Secretary for Alaskan Affairs, U.S. Dept. 

of Interior 
Joe Mead, U;S. Forest Service, Alaska Region, U.S. Dept. of Agriculture 
James Balsiger, Administrator, Alaska Region, National Marine Fisheries 

Service 

President Mark Hamilton, University of Alaska 
John Goll, Chairman, ARLIS Founders Board 
Steve Rollins, Dean, UAA/APU Consortium Library 
Carrie Holba, ARLIS Librarian 

Attachment: Recap of Break-ins 



Gail Phillips 

=rom: 
~· Sent: 

To: 
Subject: 

ARLIS update for 
TC 2.4.05.doc ... 

Gail, 

Carrie Holba [carrie@arlis.org] 
Monday, February 07, 2005 10:18 AM 
Gail Phillips 
list of break-ins- updated 2/7/05 

ARLJS 

Here is a synopsis of the break-ins, updated today. Attached is a copy of the report I 
gave to the Trustee Council on Friday. · Let me know if you need more detail than that. 

Thanks for your help .. 

Carrie 

Updated 2/7/05 

List of break-ins: 

9/14 Tuesday - Spec Call shelves were found open at (9:30 p.m. by Kevin Keating after 
had been .locked at 5:00pm. 

9/27 Monday - Spec Call shelves were found open at 7:15 a.m. after being locked at 5:00 pm 
Friday 9/24 

9/29 Wednesday Spec Call shelves were found closed on Wed morning, but the lock was 
broken. The lock was repaired. Incident was reported to the Bui Manager. 

12/2 Thursday ~ Spec Call shelves were found broken into after being locked the night 
before. The lock was broken. C~mpus Police were called, but Officer Fischer would not 
file a report, because she considered it a weak ~ock and not a break-in. A bicycle lock 
and cable were used to lock the shelves until the new carriage lockwas installed on 
12/14. 

13 Thursday ~ Spec Call shelves were found open and the carriage lock had been damaged. 
Two student walk-throughs at 8:30 and 10:00 the previous evening did not give any 
indication that anything was wrong. 
However, thti students may not have known what to look for. Campus Police was called. 
Officer Fischer filed a report, case #04-0081. A locksmith repaired the and advised 
us on installing additional locks. 

1/20 Thursday -At about 7:45 a.m. the Call shelves were found open and the lock 
broken. Comments on the walk-through sheet indicate all was .well at 8:30p.m., but 

shelving was found open during the 10:00 pm walk-through. Students were unable to 
close the shelving .. The carpet was torn and unknown to them the lock was broken. 

1/31 Monday - On Monday morning Kevin noticed a 6 inch gap between the two rows of 
.shelving furthest. from the lock. The other shelves were closed tightly. We were unable 
to unlock them because the lock shaft was bent and dug into the carpet. According 
to the patrol log sheet, this may have occurred between 6:30p.m. and 8:00 p.m.on Sunday, 
Jan 30th, when it was first not Campus police were called. (Campus police had 
7equested that we not use the new locks while they used the covert surveillance camera, 
:.nstalled at 1:00 a.m. Wednesday, Jan. 26th.] Officer Spaulding investigated. The 

'security camera was not active due to battery life limitations. It had been activated on 
the previous Wednesday night, since the .last 3 break~ins occurred on Wednesday evenings. 
Officer Spaulding said he would expedite the.purchase of batteries with a 3 day life for 
longer surveillance time. The locksmith repaired the lock 

1 



2/7/05 Monday On Monday morning, Kevin and I the first row of spec coll 
about 6 inches open. The lock was jammed and bent again. This happened sometime the 
·.lrevious day or evening. There is no indication on the log sheet. When I called Officer 
·'>paulding at campus police he said he knew about it and had been here early this 
morning. we had no tape to review. He had placed new batteries in the camera, but 
could not get it to record longer than 2 minutes. He is working on getting the camera 
fixed. In the meantime, he said we can use the new sturdier locks. He will still attempt 
to use the surveillance camera and get something on tape if it again. He thinks 
the person may still try to force the shelving open even with the new locks used. 
will have the locksmith come in to repair the existing lock so we can the shelving 
open. 

Carrie Holba 
Reference Services Coordinator/Management Team 
Alaska Resources Library & Information Services (ARLIS) 
Suite 111, Library Building · 
3211 Providence Drive · 
Anchorage, AK 99508 
(907) 27-ARLIS (272 7547) reference desk 
(907) 786 7660 office 
(907) 786~7652 fax 
carrie®arlis,org 
http://www.arlis.org --------------------------------------------------

I 
I 
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441 W. 5'" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage. Alqska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

February 7, 2005 

Mrs. Elaine Maimon, Chancellor 
·University of Alaska Anchorage 
Office of the Chancellor · 
3211 Providence Drive, ADM 216. 

·. Anchorage, Alaska 99508 

Dear Chancellor Maimon: · 

Congratulations on your recent installation as the 8t11Chancellor of the University of 
Alaska Anchorage. You will play a major role in the future success of the 

. University and I wish you well. 

I'm sorry that you and I have not had the opportunity of meeting and getting to 
know one another on a personal level before I have to bring a problem to your 
attention; 

As the executive director of the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council, one ofthe 
founding agencies of Alaska Resources Library & Information Services (ARLIS), I 
am the Council's representative on the ARLIS Founders Board. The Council has 
directed me to contact you regarding recent security problems at ARLIS. 

As you know, ARLIS moved into renovated space in the University's library 
building last fall. The space is attractive and the co:-location of the two libraries will 
benefit researchers from both institutions~ The open floor plan of the library 
building allows library patrons to move easily between ARLIS and the Consortium 
Library, while visually defining each library. However, the design does not provide 
doors to secure the ARLIS space when ARLIS is closed. Due to budgetary . . 
constraints, ARLIS is not staffed all the hours the Consortium Library is open. 
Without the ability to lock the four entrances when ARLIS is not staffed, the ARLIS 
collection is vulnerable to ~heft or damage. 

Last spring the Founders Board met with Steve Rollins, Dean of the Consortium 
Library, to discuss its concerns about security in the open floor plan. The Founders 
Board agreed that some portion of the collection was in .need of protection, and 
discussed several possible methods for providing that protection, including the 
installation of doors at no cost to UAA. The University was firm in its refusal to · 
allow lockable doors and Steve Rollins assured the Founders Board that the security 
concerns were unfounded, citing the Consortium Library's book security gate, 15-
second delays on fire doors and staff to patrol the building.· 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

. State Trustees 
. Alaska Department of Fish and G.ame 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska Department of Law 
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The Founders Board reached a compromise and agreed to purchase a security 
camera system and to consider the construction of a wall across a portion of ARLIS, 
behind which items requh~ing secure storage could be locked. The Founders Board· 
also directed the ARLIS Management Team to identify the amount of space needed 
to secure that portion of the collection in: Iieed of locking storage. ·After assessing the 
collection, the :Management Team. concluded that the amount of locking high-· 
density shelving that was on order for ARLIS would be sufficient at that time to 
bouse those items currently needing secure storage and that it was the mo.st cost 
effective solution at the time. The Management Team also stated that tbey would , 
continue to assess security needs over time. They are currently researching options 
for the security camera system most appropriate to ARLIS's needs and have not yet 
purchased it. 

In the past five months, since ARLIS re-opened September 7, 2004, this locking 
special collections shelving has been broken into eighttimes when ARLIS was not 
staffed. These break-ins have destroyed the Jocks, damaged the carpeting under the 
shelving, and required an inordinate amount of time and effort by the Management 
Team, Consortium Library staff, and the University's Campus Police to deal with 
these problems. I am enclosing a brief recap of the activities since September 14th so 
you will have a clear picture of what is happening. 

. . . . . 

· The Trustee Council wishes to express grave concern about the safety of the AR.LIS 
· collection and has directed me to contact you and President Hamilton to discuss this 

matter. The Council considers this on-going vandalism to be unacceptable and is 
disappointed in the. slow and ineffective response of the Campus Police. Since the 
University is now paying for the replacement locks and any other damages caused 
by these criminal acts, I'm sure you will be very anxious to resolve this problem. 
Please let me know when we might get together to talk. 

At the last Founders Board meeting, January 14t\ the Board ·agreed that if the 
security situation did not improve, they would revisit the possibility of installing 
doors in ARLIS. Since that meeting, there have been three more break-ins. I have 
asked the Founders Board chair, John Goll, to call for an emergency Founders· 
Board meeting to discuss this continuing problem. I would be happy to let you 
know the date and time of the meeting, should you wish to attend.. · · 

On behalf of the Trustee Council, I look forward to meeting with you for further 
discussion, and welcome the opportunity to work together with the University to . 
correct this problem. 

Thank you for your attention to our concerns. 

Sincerely, 

~A~ 
~l~illips 

Executive Director 
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CC: Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council: 
Wayne Regelin, Acting Commissioner, ADF&G 
Kurt Fredriksson, Acting Commissioner, ADEC 
Attorney General, State of Alaska 
Drue Pearce, Senior Advisor to the Secretary for Alaskan Affairs, U.S. Dept. 

of Interior 
Joe Mead, U.S. Forest Service, Alaska Region, U.S. Dept. of Agriculture 
James Balsiger, Administrator, Alaska Region, National Marine Fisheries 

Service 

President Mark Hamilton, University ofAiaska 
John Goii, Chairman, ARLIS Founders Board . 
Steve Rollins, Dean, UAA/APU Consortium Library 
Carrie Holba, ARLIS Librarian 

Attachment: Recap of Break-ins 
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Subject: 

ARLIS update for 
TC 2.4.05.doc. .. 

Gail, 

Carrie Holba [carrie@arlis.org] 
Monday, February 07, 2005 10:18 AM 
Gail Phillips 
list of break-ins- updated 2/7/05 

ARL1S 

Here is a synopsis of the break-ins, updated today. Attached is a copy of the report I 
gave to the Trustee Council on Friday. Let me know if you need more detail than that. 

Thanks for your help. 

Carrie 

Updated 2/7/05 

List of break-ins: 

9/14 Tuesday - Spec Call shelves were found open at (9:30 p.m. by Kevin Keating after they 
had been locked at 5:00pm. 

9/27 Monday- Spec Coll shelves were found open at 7:15a.m. after b~ing locked at 5:00pm 
on Friday 9/24 · . 

~9 Wednesday Spec Coll shelves were found closed on Wed morning, but the lock was 
~~ken. The lock was repaired. Incident was reported to the Building Manager. 

12/2 Thursday Spec Coll shelves were found broken into after being locked the night. 
before. The lock was broken. Campus Police were called, but Officer Fischer would not 
file a report, because she. considered it a weak lock and not a break-in. A bicycle lock 
and cable were used to lock the shelves until the new carriage lock was installed on 
12/14. 

1/13 Thursday - Spec Coll shelves were found open and the carriage lock had been damaged. 
Two student walk-throughs at 8:30 and 10:00 the previous evening did not give any 
indication that anything was wrong. 
However, the students may not have known what to look for. Campus Police was called. 
Officer Fischer filed a·report, case #04-0081. A locksmith repaired the lock and advised 
us on installing additional locks. 

1/20 Thursday - At about 7:45 a.m. the Spec Coll shelves were found open and the lock 
broken. Comments on the walk-through log sheet indicate all was well at 8:30p.m., but 
the shelving was found open during the 10:00 pm walk-through. Students were unable to 
close the shelving. The carpet was .torn and unknown to them the lock was broken. 

1/31 Monday - On Monday morning Kevin noticed a 6 inch gap between the two rows of 
shelving furthest from the lock. The other shelves were closed tightly. We were unable 
to unlock them because the lock shaft was bent again and dug into the carpet. According 
to the patrol log sheet, this may have occurred between 6:30 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.on Sunday, 
Jan 30th, when it was first noticed. Campus police were called. [Campus police had 
requested that we not use the new locks while they used the covert surveillance camera, 

li'nstalled at 1:00 a.m. Wednesday, Jan. 26th.] Officer Spaulding investigated. The 
curity camera was not active due to battery life limitations. It had been activated on 
e previous Wednesday night, since the last 3 break-ins occurred on Wednesday evenings. 

Officer Spaulding said he would expedite the purchase of batteries with a 3 day life for 
longer surveillance time. The locksmith repaired the lock again. · 
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, .2/7/05 Monday- On Monday morning, Kevin and I· found the first row of spec· coll shelving 
about 6 inches open. The lock was jammed and bent again. This happened sometime the 
previous or evening. There ·is no indication on the log sheet. When I called Officer 

•

aulding at c. ampus police he said he alrea.dy knew about 1.· t and h. ad been here early this 
· rning. we had no tape to review. He had placed new batteries in the camera, but 

uld not get.it to record longer thim 2 minutes. He is working on getting the camera 
· fixed. In the meantime, he said we can use the new sturdier locks. He will still attempt 

to use the surveillance camera and get something on tape· it happens again. He thinks 
the person may still try to force the shelving open even the new locks used. Cathy 
will have the locksmith come in to repair the exist~ng lock so we can get the shelving 
op.en. 

Carrie Holba 
Reference Services Coordinator/Management Team 
Alaska Resources Library & Information Services (ARLIS). 
Suite 111, Library Building 
3211 Providence Drive 
Anchorage, AK 99508 

. (907) 27-ARLIS (272-7547)reference desk 
(907) 786 7660 office 
(907) 786 7652 fax 
carrie®arlis.org 
http://www.arlis.org -----------------------------------~--------------

• 

• 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. 51h Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

January 28, 2005 

Seventeenth Coast Guard District (mor) 
P.O. Box 25517 
Juneau, Alaska 99802-5517 

· Ladies and Gentlemen: 

REFERENCE: Notice Number CGD17-04-003 
Recertification of PWSRCAC 

In accordance with the Oil Pollution Act of 1990, you are required to recertify the 
application for the alternative voluntary advisory group for Prince William Sound. 
With a strong sense of confidence, I am recommending that the Prince 'William 
Sound Regional Citizens' Advisory Council be recertified. 

As a former legislator, resident of Homer and the Kenai Peninsula and current 
resident of Anchorage, I know that the PWSRCAC has always been diligent about 
making certain that the members of their council represented all the different areas 
and factions in the spill-affected area. They have done a good job in balancing the. 
various interest groups throughout the years. · 

This RCAC has been very active in their role of monitoring, spill response training, 
spill response preparation and spill prevention. They are committed to working 
with the industry and with the public to make sure thatthe best policies are put into 
place. They do a good job of keeping the public informed of activities regarding . 
their organization and the work they do. 

If you have any questions of me, I would be more than happy to discuss my opinion 
of the PWSRCACin more detail. · 

;z·~. 
. Gail Phillips r 

Executive Director 

Cc: Trustee Council 
JohnS. Devens, Executive Director, PWSRCAC 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska Department of Law 



Cherri Womac 

rom: 
ent: 

10: 

Cc: 
Subject: 

Importance: 

Cherri Womac [cherri_womac@evostc.state.ak.us) 
Monday, January 31, 2005 4:45 PM 
'cmyskowski@cgalaska.uscg.mil'; 'jdavin@cgalaska.uscg.mil'; 'mjones@cgalaska.uscg.mil'; 
'tdeely@cgalaska.uscg.mil' 
'John S. Devens'; 'gail_phillips@evostc.state.ak.us' 
EVOS support letter 

High 

USCG recert 
iRCAC.pdf (49 ~ 

Attached is a letter of support for the recertification ofPWSRCAC. An original hard copy is being 
sent by US mail. 

Sincerely, 
Cherri Womac 
Administrative Officer 
EVOSTC 
441 West 5th A venue, Suite 500 
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340 
907.265.9339 direct line 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. S'" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, A_laska 99501-2340 • 9071278~8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

January 31, 2005 

· Ms. Stacy Studebaker 
Vice-Chairperson, EVOSTC 
Public Advisory Committee 
P.O. Box 970 

:::~:,~;=~~~- · ... ···.·· ... ···. 
Congratulations on your election as Vic~-Chairperson for the EVOSTC Public 
Advisory Committee. We greatly appreciate your willingness to put the time and 
effort into the PAC that is needed to make its actions meaningful. 

As a long-time member of the PAC, you have a historic perspective about the PAC 
that will be of great benefit to the newer members of the Committee. 

Thank you so much for your help~ Please do not hesitate to contact the EVOSTC 
staff if tbere is anything you need our assistance with. 

-~Sincerely, _ 

a;,; 
G hillips 
Executive Director 

CC: Trustee Council 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

and .Atmospheric Administration , 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department ofFish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska De artment of Law . · 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. 5" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

January 31, 2005 

Dr~ John Gerster 
Chairperson, EVOSTC 
Public Advisory Committee 
2841 DeBarr Road, Suite 22 
Anchorage, Alaska 99508 . 

Dearl>r. ~ ~-
Congratulations on your recent election to the position of Chair for the EVOSTC 
Public Advisory Committee. As a continuing member of the PAC, you certainly 
understand the time and effort required to insure that the work this committee does 
is meaningful and relevant. · . · 

\Ve greatly appreciate the partnership role the PAC performs with the Council, and 
we look forward to a: mutually beneficial relationship during your tenure as the 
Chairperson. Thank you so much for your willingness to do this job. 

Please feel free to contact the staff in the EVOS office for anything you might need 
to help in your role as the PAC Chair. 

~:y~ 
. Gail ~lips . 

Executive Director 

Cc: Trustee Council 

Federal Trustees 
U.S: Department ofthe Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Niali9n~l yceanic and Atmosphenc Administration 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation ·. 
Alaska De artment of Law 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. 5" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

January 18, 2005 

Mr. Peter D. Saundry 
·Executive Director 
National Council for Science and the Environment 

· 1707 H Street, Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20006 

Dear Mr. Sanudry: 

You will find attached a copy of our agenda for the 2005 Symposium: Marine Science in 
Alaska. This meeting is scheduled for January 24-26 at the Downtown Hilton Hotel in 
Anchorage, Alaska. · 

The Symposium will consist ofkeynote addresses, panel discussions, 68 scientific 
presentations and a poster session that will feature an additional60 scientific projects. 

. . 

As you look through our agenda, you will see that presentations will be given in a wide 
variety of topics, by a distinguished group of scientists from all over the Country. 

You are cordially invited to attend our Symposium. I would greatly appreciate it if you 
could pass on the invitation to any members of your Board who might be interested. 
Also, if it would be at all possible, we would be very pleased if you could post the 
information about our Symposium on your web page. · · 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. My office phone munber is 907-
265-9330 and my e-mail address is gail phillips@evostc.state.ak.us. 

Sincerely, 

h'...;_; ~~. 
~i~Phillips 

Executive Director 

Attachment 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture . 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska Depa,rtment of Law 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. 5"' Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

January 18, 2005 

The Honorable Tim Joyce 
Mayor, City of Cordova 
P.O. Box 1210 
Cordova, Alaska 99574 

DearMa~4 
The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Tmstee Council has reviewed your December 2, 2004 proposal seeking 
funding for the proposed Cordova Center and obtained advice from both the Alaska Department of 
Law and the United States Department of Justice on its consistency with the legal constraints under 
which we expend funds from our natural resource damages settlement with Exxon. 

Our highest priority is the restoration of those natural resources and services that were injured, to the 
extent that such restoration is feasible and not disproportionately expensive. Neither the constmction 
of facilities nor the implementation of public education projects per se constitutes restoration of 
natural resources and proposals for such projects therefore demand close scmtiny. Thus, when the 
Tmstee Council was approached about funding the Institute of Marine Science (as the Alaska 
SeaLife Center was known in its developmental stages), the Tmstee Council was cautioned that 
proposals for constmction of facilities whose primary function will be something other than the 
restoration of natural resources demand close scmtiny. As a result of such scmtiny, the Trustee 
Council funded only the research and wildlife rehabilitation components ofthat facility and then only 
after satisfying itself that the research needs of the Trustee Council could not be met by either 
existing or planned programs and facilities and that constmction of the Institute ofMarine Science 
would be cost-effective compared to expansion of existing facilities. The Tmstee Council was 
advised not to, and did not, fund the education and tourism components of that facility. 

The Cordova Center's connection to restoration appears to be less closely linked to restoration than 
the Institute of Marine Science. According to the City's proposal, the Cordova Center's primary 
spill-related ftmction would be education of the public about the Ex.:t:on Valdez oil spill (EVOS) 
generally and the Tmstee Council's program in particular. Plans for the Cordova Center include 
conference space, in which EVOS-related meetings and symposia could be held; a library in which 
the results of Gulf Ecosystem Monitoring (GEM) studies could be made available; display space that 
could house EVOS history exhibits and information about advances in technology spawned by the 
spill; a center for oil spill response training; an area where public involvement opportunities in the 
GEM program could be published and a visitors' center that would support recreation and tourism 
services affected by the spill. The Tmstee Council is already engaged in extensive public outreach-

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

National Oceanic and Almospheric Administration 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska De artmenl of Law 



through its public meetings, the annual symposium in Anchorage, visits by staff to spill-affected 
towns and villages, contributions to ARLIS (the research library) and its website. Some of the spill-. 
related elements ofthe Cordova Center which were designed to make it a centrally located facility 
for the Trustee Council's public outreach program pertaining to the GEM program are duplicative of 
ongoing activities of the Council and therefore would not be a wise expenditure of our limited 

. resources. 

To the extent that the City is relying on education of resource managers as a basis for, obtaining 
restoration monies, we note that the dissemination of information obtained from the restoration 
process for use in the management of natural resources is a normal agency management function and 
therefore not a basis for expending settlement funds. Similarly, to the extent that the City is relying 
on the Cordova Center's support oftourism and recreational opportunities in the spill area as a basis 

. for seeking settlement monies, the Trustee Council, in restoring services interrupted by EVOS, has 
. been advised to make expenditures that are aimed at restoring the natural resources on which those · 
services depend, rather than on subsidizing the services themselves. . . 

In short, it is highly questionable whether investing $6.8 million in a facility in Cordova would be an 
appropriate use of settlement monies. 

Beyond the legal concerns associated with the funding of the Cordova Center, there are fiscal 
concerns. As you may know, theTrustee Council resolved in 1999 to limit its expenditures for non­
habitat-related projects to approximately $5 million each year. For fiscal 2005, which began in 
October of 2004, the Trustee Council has already committed to expend more than $4 million. 
Similarly, the Tmstee Council has committed to expend $2,200,000 in fiscal 2006 on multi-year 

·projects, plus an additional $1,800,000 on internal projects and costs, thereby limiting discretionary 
funding to approximately $600,000. The results ofsci~ntific studies conducted during 2001 have le~ · 

·. the Council to re-orient its priorities to address unexpected lingering oil issues. As a consequence, 
the Trustee Council may spend additional monies on restoration activities associated with lingering 
oil and a review of the injured species list, thereby reducing even further the monies available for 
other projects, such as the Cordova Center, during this fiscal year and next. · 

Both legal and fiscal concerns make it unlikely that the proposal would be adopted by unanimous 
vote of the Trustee CounciL If you feel that it would be worthwhile to make a presentation at our 
next meeting, which is set for February 4, 2005, please contact me to ensure that an appropriate time 
slot is included on the agenda for tllis purpose. 

Sincerely, 

.·.·~~ 

~hillips 
Executive Director 

Cc:. Trustee Council 
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Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. 5'h Ave .. Suite 500 ~ Anchorage; Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

January 7, 2005 

Shannon Graves 
University of Southern Maine 
Office of Sponsored Programs 
P.O. Box 9300 
Portland, ME 04104-9300 

Dear Ms. Graves: 

Enclosed are the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council's (EVOS) 2003 Annual Report, Gulf 
Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program (GEM) brochure, and the 151

h Anniversary of the 
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill 2004 brochure Then and Now- A Message of Hope. The 2004 Annual 
Report is currently in production. A copy can be sent to you when it is available. For other 
publications available from the EVOS office, please visit our web page, www.evostc.state.ak.us. 

. . 
. . . . . . . 

In addition to the question and answer page, there are links to restoration and monitoring project 
information, lingering oil, the FY 05 Work Plan, more on the GEM program, settlement 
documents, EVOS Policies and Procedures, and a list of the publications available through the 
Alaska Resources Library and Information Services (ARLIS), www.arlis.org. In February the 
Invitation for Proposals for FY 06 will be released. Please check for its release on the EVOS 
web page around February 15.- · 

Please contact me if you have any further questions .. My email is: 
cherri womac@evostc.state.ak.us. 

Sincerely~ . . r · . . . . . 

~?~~ ~- .. · . -~---·~. ·.--~~-
Cherri W orriac 
·Administrative Officer 

Enclosures 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior. 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental. Conservation 
Alaska Department of Law 
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UNIVERSITY OF 

SOUTHERN MAINE 
Office of 
Sponsored Programs 

r 

November 30,2004 

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 West Fifth A venue 
Suite 500 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

My office coordinates grant proposals that go out from the University of Southern Maine 
that involve faculty and staff. I am trying to update the material we have for Exxon 
Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council to give us current information to aid faculty and staff in 
deciding whether or not Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council would be amenable to 
their specific project. If you have any information available that would aid us in this 
quest, i.e. application materials, guidelines, etc., would you kindly send them to: 

Shannon Graves 
University of Southern Maine 
Office of Sponsored Programs 
P.O. Box 9300 
Portland, ME 04104-9300 

Thank you, 

~ 
Shannon Graves 

P.O. Box 9300, Portland, ME 04104-9300 
(207) 780-4411 , TTY (207) 780-5646, FAX (207) 780-4927 

www.usm.maine.edu/osp 

A member of the University of Maine System 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. 5'" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501·2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

January 5, 2005 

The Honorable Wally Hickel 
Governor of Alaska 
4th and K Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Dear Governor Hickel: 

On behalf of the major marine science research entities in our State (listed on the front 
page of the attached agenda), you are cordially invited to attend the 2005 Marine Science 
Symposium which will be held at the Downtown Hilton Hotel in Anchorage on January 
24th - 26th. This Symposium offers the public an opportunity to learn firsthand the latest 
marine science being conducted in our State. 

I've attached an agenda for your consideration. Several highlights of the meeting include 
the keynote address by Admiral Lautenbacher on Monday, the 24th at 9:15a.m. and the 
evening session on Tuesday, the 25th at 7:00p.m., which will feature Charlie Cole and a 
discussion of oil that may be remaining in Prince William Sound. Both of these sessions 
will generate great public interest. 

The Symposium will feature 68 major scientific presentations over the three days and 
will highlight almost 60 posters that describe current scientific research projects. These 
posters, and their authors, will be available Monday, the 24th at 5:30p.m. for viewing and 
discussion. Following the Poster Session, we would invite you to join us in our Annual 
Receptio~ which begins at 6:30p.m. on the 24th. 

Please feel free to come and attend as much of the Symposium as you would like and 
have time for. We would be honored to have you in attendance. If you are able to come, 
please let me or the people at the Registration Desk know, so that we can introduce you 
to the assembly. If you do plan on attending, please RSVP to Robyn at 278-8012 and we 
will make up packets and name badges for you. 

Enclosure: Symposium Agenda 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S . Department of Agriculture 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska Department of Law 



fhe Honorable Wally Hickel 
Governor of Alaska 
~ th and K Street 
-~""borage, Alaska 99501 

fhe Honorable Mark Hamilton 
President, University of Alaska 
910 Yukon Drive 
P .0. Box 755000 
Fairbanks, Alaska 99775 

· fhe Honorable Patricia Porter 
Mayor, Municipality of Kenai · 
21 0 Fidalgo A venue 
Kenai, Alaska 99611-7794 

fhe Honorable James C. Hornaday 
Mayor, Municipality of Homer 
~ 91 East Pioneer A venue 

· Homer, Alaska 99603 · 

fhe Honorable Vanta Shafer 
Mayor, Municipality of Seward 
P.O. Box 167 
Seward, Alaska 99664 · 

tHahn 
City Manager 
P.O. Box 1210 
Cordova, Alaska 99574 

Dave Dengel 
City Manager 
P.O. Box 307 
Valdez,_ Alaska 99686 

Dianne M. Keller 
Mayor · 
2 90 East Heming A venue . 
Wasilla, Alaska 99654-7091 

Mr. Duane Heyman 
Commonwealth North 
g 1 0 N Street, Suite 202 
A.nchorage, AK 99501 

' ~· \fort Plumb 
.Drt Director 

P .0. Box 196960 
A.nchorage, Alaska 99519 

The Honorable Arliss Sturgulewski 
3201 C Street · 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

The Honorable Mark Begich 
Mayor, Municipality of Anchorage 
P.O. Box 196650 · 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Thomas Boedeker 
City Manager, Municipality of 
Soldotna · 
177 North Birch Street 

· Soldotna, Alaska 99669 

WaltWrede . · 
. City Manager, Municipality of Homer 
491 EastPioneer Avenue 
Homer, Alaska 99603 

Carolyn L. Floyd · · 
Mayor, City of Kodiak 
710 Mill Bay Road, Room 220 
Kodiak, Alaska 99615 

Tim Joyce 
Mayor of Cordova 

· P.O. Box 1210 
Cordova, Alaska 99574 

City of Palmer 
John Combs 
Mayor 
231 West Evergreen Avenue 
Palmer, Alaska 99645 

Mr. JeffStaser 
The Denali Commission 
510 L Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Mr. Joe Griffith 
Chugach Electric 
P.O. Box 196300 
Anchorage, AK 99519 

Mr. Pat Gamble 
Alaska Railroad Corporation 
327 W. Ship Creek Avenue 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

The Honorable Fran Ulmer 
·Institute of Social and Economic Researcl 
University of Alaska Anchorage · 
3211 Providence Drive 
Anchorage, Alaska 99518 

The Honorable Linda Snow 
City Manager, Municipality of Kenai 
210 Fidalgo Avenue 

. Kenai, Alaska 99611-7794 

David Carey 
Mayor, Municipality of Soldotna 

• 177 North Birch Street 
Soldotna, Alaska 99669 

Philip Shealy 
City Manager, Municipality of Seward 
P.O. Box 167 
Seward, Alaska 99664 

Linda Freed 
City Manager, City of Kodiak 
710 Mill Bay Road, Room 220 

· Kodiak, Alaska 99615 

Bert Cottle 
· Mayor of Valdez 

P.O. Box 307 
Valdez, Alaska 99686 

City of Palmer 
Tom Healy 
231 West Evergreen A venue 
Palmer, Alaska 99645 · 

Mr. Tadd Owens and RDC Staff 
· Resource Development Council for 
Alaska 
121 W. Fireweed Lane · 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

The Honorable Bill Sheffield . 
Governor of Alaska 
Port of Anchorage · 
2000 Anchorage Port Road 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Mr. Bill Tobin 
The Anchorage Times 
P.O. Box 100040 
Anchorage, AK 99510 



Mr. Steve Lindbeck· 
A..nchorage Daily News 
l 001 Northway Drive 

.• borage, AK. 99504 

fhe Honorable Frank Murkowsld 
Governor, State of Alaska 
P .0. Box 110001 
r uneau, Alaska 99811-0001 · 

fhe Honorable Ted Stevens 
United States Senate 
522 Hart Building 
Washington, DC 20510-0201 

Mr. Ed Rasmuson 
2719 Marston Drive 
A..nchorage, AK 99503 

Mr. Kevin Duffy 
W39 21 51 Avenue WestSte. 400 
Seattle, Washington 98199 

.AI Adams 
Yo Arctic Power · 
P .0. Box 100220 
A..nchorage, AK 9951 0 

Mr. Dennis Fradley 
:<\Iaska Housing and Finance 
P.O. Box 101020 
A..nchorage, AK 9951 0:.1020 

Mr. Mark Hanley 
A..nadarko Alaska. 
3201 C Street 
A..nchorage, AK 99503 

fhe Honorable Tom Irwin . 
Commissioner 
Department of Natural Resources 
~00 Willoughby Avenue, 5th Floor 
r uneau, Alaska 99801-1724 

· k LeFebvre . · 
. ent of Natural Resources 

7th, Suite 1400 · 
A..nchorage, AK 99501 

Mr. Malcolm Roberts 
Institute of the North 
935 W. 3rd A venue 
Anchorage,AK. 99501 

The Honorable Loren Leman 
Lt. Governor, State of Alaska 
P.O. Box 110001 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-0001 

. The Honorable Don Young 
House of Representatives 

· 2111 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washingto~ DC 20515-0201 . 

Mr. George Weurch 
· 550 West 7th Avenue, Ste. 1850 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Mr. Jim Varsos 
9 Music Square South, Suite 268 
Nashville, Tennessee 37203 

Mr. Steve Borell 
Alaska Miners Association · 
3305 Arctic Blvd. 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Mr. Walt Parker 
3724 Campbell Airstrip Road 
Anchorage, Alaska 99504-4422 

Mr. Wayne Stevens 
Alaska State Chamber of Commerce 
217 Second Street, Suite 201 
Anchorage,AK 99801 

Mr. Stan Foo 
Department ofNatural Resources 
550 W. 7th, Suite 1070 
Anchorage,AK 99501 

Art Nelson 
Chairman Board of Fisheries 
2132 Clark Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99504 

Mr. Mead Treadwell 
Institute of the North 
935 W. 3rd Avenue 
Anchorage,AK 99501 

The Honorable Lisa Murkowsld 
United States Senate 
SCR-1 Russell Senate Building 
Washington, DC 20510-0202 

Mr. Alan Austerman 
Office of the Governor 
State of Alaska 
P.O. Box 110001 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-0001 
Ms. Emesta Ballard 
Senior Vice President 
Corporate Affairs Weyerhaeuser Company . 
CH51 . 
P.O. Box 9777 
Federal Way, Washington 

. 98063-9777 

Ms. Judy Brady 
Alaska Oil and Gas Association 
121 W. Fireweed Lane 
Anchorage, AK 99503 

Mr. Larry Houle 
The Alliance of Alaska 
4220 B Street 
Anchorage,AK 99503 

Mrs. Peg Tilston 
. 4780 Cambridge Way 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Ms. Linda Shafer 
Office of the Governor 
550 W. 7th, Suite 1700 
Anchorage,.AK 99501 

Ms. Marty Rutherford 
Department of Natural Resources 
550 W. 7th, Suite 1400 
Anchorage, AK 99501. 

EdDersham 
P.O. Box 1129 
Anchor Point, Alaska 99556 



Rupe Andrews 
9416 Long Run Drive 
r nn .. au, Alaska 99801 

rohn Jensen 
P.O. Box 681 
Petersburg, Alaska 99833 

r eff Koenings 
Washington Dept of Fish and Wildlife 
600 Capitol Way N 
Olympia, WA 98501-1091 

Dave Benson 
frident Seafoods 
5303 Shilshole Avenue NW 
Seattle, Washington 98107 

Dave Hanson 
Pacific States Marine Fisheries 
)ommission 
~5 SE 82nd Drive, Ste 100 

lStone, Oregon, 97027 

wu n.asmuson 
P.O. Box 196127 
Wells Fargo, MACK 
3212051 
<\nchorage, Alaska 99519 

Chris Oliver 
Executive Director NPFMC 
605 West 4th Avenue Ste. 306 
<\nchorage, Alaska 99501 

:nstitute of Social and nomic Research 
J niversity of Alas Anchorage 
l.211 Provide Drive 
bulchora , Alaska 99518 

Dr. Fred Bouse 
4020 Dunlap A venue 
Fairbanks, Alaska 99709 

Mel Morris 
917 Mill Bay Road 
Kodiak, Alaska 99615 

Stosh Anderson 
P.O. Box 310 
Kodiak, Alaska 99615 

John Bundy 
Glacier Fish Company 
1200 Westlake Avenue North 
Ste. 900 
Seattle, Washington 98109 

Stephanie Madsen 
Pacific Seafood Processors Assn 
222 Seward Street, Ste. 200 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 

Stetson Tinkham 
Office of Marine Conservation Bureau of 
Oceans and Int'l Environ. & Scientific 
Affairs Dept. of State, Room 7820 
Washington, DC 20520 

Mr. Bill Allen 
VECO Corporation 
3601 C Street, Suite 1000 
Anchorage, AK 99503 

Mr. Alan Austerm 
Office of the vemor 
State of ska 

~?Y X 110001 
/ au, Alaska 99811-0001 

Robert Heyano 
P.O. Box 1409 
Dillingham, Alaska 99576 

ALASKA DEPARTMENT OF 
FISH AND GAME 

Boards Support Section 
P.O. Box 25526 
Juneau, Alaska 99802-5526 

Lindsay Ball 
Oregon Dept ofFish and Wildlife 
3899 SW. Eureka Lane 
Madras, OR 97741 

Arne Fuglvog 
P.O. Box 71 
Petersburg, Alaska 99833 

Hazel Nelson 
Bristol Bay Economic DevelopmentCorp. 
1225 East International Airport Road, 
Ste. 105 
Anchorage, Alaska 99518 

Commander Mike Ceme 
17th Coast Guard District, MPO 
P.O. Box 25517 
Juneau, Alaska 99802 

Mr. Pete Leathard 
VECO Corporation 
3601 C Street, Suite 1000 
Anchorage, AK 99503 

Ms. Emesta Ballard -----­
Senior Vice Pres· -e~ 
Corp~rate rrs Weyerhaeuser Company 
CH51 . . Box 9777 
F ral Way, Washington 98063-9777 



January 5, 2005 

Dear 

On behalf of the major marine science research entities in our State (listed on the 
front page of the attached agenda), you are cordially invited to attend the 2005 
Marine Science Symposium which will be held at the Downtown Hilton Hotel in 
Anchorage on January 24th- 26th. This Symposium offers the public an opportunity 
to learn firsthand the latest marine science being conducted in our State. 

I've attached an agenda for your consideration. Several highlights of the meeting 
include the keynote address by Admiral Lautenbacher on Monday, the 24th at 9:15 
a.m. and the evening session on Tuesday, the 25th at 7:00p.m., which will feature 
Charlie Cole and a discussion of oil that may be remaining in Prince William Sound. 
Both of these sessions will generate great public interest. 

The Symposium will feature 68 major scientific presentations over the three days 
· and will highlight almost 60 posters that describe current scientific research 
projects. These posters, and their authors, will be available Monday, the 24th at 5:30 
p.m. for viewing and discussion. Following the Poster Session, we would invite you 
to join us in our Annual Reception, which begins at 6:30p.m. on the 24th. 

Please feel free to come and attend as much ofthe Symposium as you would like and 
have time for. We would be honored to have you in attendance. If you are able to 
come, please let me or the people at the Registration Desk know, so that we can 
introduce you to the assembly. If you do plan on attending, please RSVP to Robyn 
at 278-8012 and we will make up packets and name badges for you. 

We look forward to seeing you at the Symposium. 

Gail Phillips 
Executive Director, EVOSTC 

Enclosure: Symposium Agenda 
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Robin- Please look up or call to get addresses for all of the parties listed below. We'll 
want their mailing addresses. Please do this as a priority project. We need to get the 
letters out to all of these folks by Friday. Make any calls that you need to get the 
information. Once you have their addresses, create a mail merge so that you can just 
run off letters and labels so you can send out our letters to each. Thanks, Gail 

The Honorable Wally Hickel 
Governor of Alaska 
4th and K Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

The Honorable Arliss Sturgulewski 
3201 C Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

The Honorable Fran Ulmer 
Institute of Social and Economic Research 
University of Alaska Anchorage 
3211 Providence Drive 
Anchorage, Alaska 99518 

The Honorable Mark Hamilton 
President, University of Alaska 
910 Yukon Drive 
P.O. Box 755000 
Fairbanks, Alaska 99775 

The Honorable Mark Begich 
Mayor, Municipality of Anchorage 
P.O. Box 196650 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

The Mayors and City Managers for the following communities: address each personally. 
Kenai 
Soldotna 
Homer 
Seward 
Kodiak 
Cordova 
Valdez 
Palmer 
Wasilla 

Mr. Jeff Staser 
The Denali Commission 
510 L Street 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Mr. Tadd Owens and RDC Staff 
Resource Development Council for Alaska 
121 W. Fireweed Lane 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 
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Mr. Duane Heyman 
Commonwealth North 
810 N Street, Suite 202 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Mr. Joe Griffith 
Chugach Electric 

Anchorage, AK 

The Honorable Bill Sheffield 
Governor of Alaska 
Port of Anchorage 
2000 Anchorage Port Road 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Mr. Mort Plumb 
Airport Director 
Ted Stevens International Airport 

Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Mr. Pat Gamble 
Alaska Railroad Corporation 
327 W. Ship Creek Avenue 
Anchorage,AK 99501 

Mr. Bill Tobin 
The Anchorage Times 
P.O. Box 100040 
Anchorage,AK 99510 

Mr. Steve Lindbeck 
Anchorage Daily News 
1001 Northway Drive 
Anchorage, AK 99504 

Mr. Malcolm Roberts 
Institute of the North 
935 W. 3rd Avenue 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Mr. Mead Treadwell 
Institute of the North 
935 W. 3rd Avenue 
Anchorage,AK 99501 

The Honorable Frank Murkowski 
Governor, State of Alaska 
P.O. Box 110001 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-0001 



The Honorable Loren Leman 
Lt. Governor, State of Alaska 
P.O. Box 110001 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-0001 

The Honorable Lisa Murkowski 
United States Senate 
SCR-1 Russell Senate Building 
Washington, DC 20510-0202 

The Honorable Ted Stevens 
United States Senate 
522 Hart Building 
Washington, DC 20510-0201 

The Honorable Don Young 
House ofRepresentatives 
2111 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515-0201 

Mr. Alan Austerman 
Office of the Governor 
State of Alaska 
P.O. Box 110001 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-0001 

Mr. Ed Rasmuson 
2719 Marston Drive 
Anchorage,AJC 99503 

Mr. George Weurch 

Anchorage, AJC 

Ms. Ernesta Ballard 
*call Molly at 465-5065 for new mailing address- make a copy for me 

Mr. Kevin Duffy _.t<Q?/.~ 
*call Amy at 465-2332 for new mailing address- make a copy for me 

~ .._L\~S-Ce\4\ 

Mr. Jim Varsos 
9 Music Square South, Suite 268 
Nashville, Tennessee 37203 

Ms. Judy Brady 
Alaska Oil and Gas Association 
121 W. Fireweed Lane 
Anchorage, AJC 99503 



Mr. AlAdams 
% Arctic Power 
P.O. Box 100220 
Pulchorage,AJC 99510 

Mr. Steve Borell 
Alaska Miners Association 
3305 Arctic Blvd. 
Pulchorage, Alaska 99503 

Mr. Larry Houle 
The Alliance of Alaska 
4220 B Street 
Pulchorage,AJC 99503 

Mr. Dennis Fradley 
Alaska Housing and Finance 
P.O. Box 101020 
Pulchorage,AJC 99510-1020 

J Mr. Walt Parker 
*get his home mailing address from the RCAC office- he's on their board. 

Mrs. Peg Tilston 
*get her home mailing address from the ACA office at 258-6171 

Mr. Mark Hanley 
Puladarko Alaska 
3201 C Street 
Pulchorage,AJC 99503 

Mr. Wayne Stevens 
Alaska State Chamber of Commerce 
217 Second Street, Suite 201 
Pulchorage, AJC 99801 

Ms. Linda Shafer 
Office of the Governor 
550 W. i 11

, Suite 1700 
Pulchorage, AJC 99501 

The Honorable Tom Irwin 
Commissioner 
Department ofNatural Resources 
400 Willoughby A venue, 5th Floor 
Juneau, Alaska 99801-1724 

Mr. StanFoo 
Department ofNatural Resources 
550 W. i 11

, Suite 1070 
Pulchorage,AJC 99501 



Ms. Marty Rutherford 
Department of Natural Resources 
550 W. ih, Suite 1400 
Pulchorage,AJC 99501 

Mr. Dick LeFebvre 
Department of Natural Resources 
550 W. ih, Suite 1400 

Pulchorage,AJC 99501 

Send a copy to each member of the Board of Fisheries and the State Support Office. You 
can find these 8 names and addresses at: 

www.boards.adfg.state.alcus 
after accessing their web page, click on "Board of Fisheries", then click on "member 
addresses" and find the 7 members. At the end of the page is the address for the Support 
Office in Juneau. 

North Pacific Fisheries Management Council- go to their web page; send a letter to each 
of their Board members and to Chris Oliver, their Executive Director. Get individual 
addresses off their web page but delete these three names since they are getting the 
agenda through other means: Jim Balsiger, .Kevin Duffy and Tou.y DeGaflge. Then- go 
to their Advisory Committee list, and e-mail a copy of the letter of invitation to each 
person on that list - you don't have to send them a packet. 

Mr. Bill Allen 
VECO Corporation 
3601 C Street, Suite 1000 
Pulchorage,AJC 99503 

Mr. Pete Leathard 
VECO Corporation 
3601 C Street, Suite 1000 
Pulchorage,AJC 99503 



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council 
441 W. 5"' Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 

Memorandum 

TO: Public Advisory Committee 

FROM: Cherri Womac ~d~ 
Administrative Officer 

DATE: January 12, 2005 

SUBJECT: PAC Orientation Binder 

Enclosed is an orientation binder containing general background information on the Public 
Advisory Committee (PAC) and Trustee Council. The binder is intended to update you on 
Public Advisory Committee and Trustee Council activities and actions. Please review the 
binder's contents. Note I did not include all the documents in the binder since many of them are 
available on the EVOS web site. If you want a hard copy of any document mentioned but not 
provided, please let me know. 

Federal Trustees 
U.S. Department of the Interior 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

State Trustees 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 
Alaska Department of Law 


